

REGULAR MEETING



Mayor Lois McCartney called the meeting to order on December 10, 2018 at 7:00PM.  She welcomed everyone.  Fire Chief Richard Williams gave the invocation.  Mayor McCartney led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  In attendance were Commissioners Wanda Henderson, Ethylen Powell, Ronnie Page, Jamie Moore and Leonard Fillyaw.  Also, in attendance were Joey from Ludlum law Firm and Joe McKemey from McDavid and Associates.

Mayor McCartney asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes.  Commissioner Wanda Henderson made a motion to accept and Commissioner Moore seconded.  All were in agreement.

Mayor McCartney asked if there were any additions or corrections to the Agenda.  Commissioner Page made a motion to accept.  And Commissioner Fillyaw seconded.  All were in agreement.

Visitors Comments:    Joe McKemey spoke in reference to CDBG Grant.  He said he expects to have some answers by January or February.  Our application to the Golden Leaf Foundation was not funded.  

In reference to our request for the water sewer projects we need a Resolution for a Minority Business Plan. Mr. McKemey read the Towns goal to adopt the plan.  Commissioner Fillyaw asked about the target group of minority papers he will advertise in.  After much discussion Mr. MeKemey explained to Mr. Fillyaw.  Commissioner Fillyaw made a motion to adopt the Minority Business Plan Resolution.  Commissioner Powell seconded.  All were in agreement.  Commissioner Fillyaw made a motion to adopt AMR & Bay Street Project.  Commissioner Powell seconded.  All were in agreement.
Commissioner Henderson made a motion to adopt the 2017 Sewer Improvement Project on Bay Street.  Commissioner Powell seconded.  All were in agreement.
Zoning and Public Works:  James spoke about the Water and Sewer bill.  He said it is over 12000.00 due to the Hurricane Florence.  He said we are asking for an adjustment from the Town of Wallace.  Mayor McCartney said the town did request an adjustment due to the unforeseen flooding.  Mayor McCartney read the letter we sent to the Town Wallace and Donna talked to Stevie Cox, Town Manager of Wallace.   Commissioner Moore asked about a trailer parked on property on Calico Bay Road.  James said no one is living in it.  Mayor McCartney asked if the bulbs were in yet for the Christmas Tree.  Mayor McCartney said our tree lighting was a success.  Commissioner Henderson said on the Corner of Lodge St by her house the culvert looks like it is washing away.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Fireman’s Comments:  Fire Chief Richard Williams they will be closing on the loan for the new Fire Station end of this week.  He also invited everyone to the Fire Department Christmas Party on December 20th at 7:00PM.

Old Business:  Commissioner Fillyaw asked about trees down on his property.  Our Attorney said he is responsible.
New Business:  Commissioner Fillyaw said he was interested in singing at the next years Tree Lighting.  Commissioner Powell said we are keeping it small and that he is welcome to sing with the Choir.

Commissioner Moore made a motion to Adjourn and Commissioner Fillyaw seconded.  All were in agreement.

                                                        Respectfully Submitted,

                                                        Lois K. McCartney
                                                        Mayor

Donna DeFalco-Dube
Clerk

